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13 December 1991 
Dear Murphy 

PROPOSAL FOR AN "ALL-PARTY PARTY" 

Further to our discussion at the conference centre yesterday I 
have put down our proposals in writing and hope that you can get 
a positive response from your organising committee. 

Five Freedoms Forum will be hosting a childrens party immediately 
before Codesa. One of the activities that will take place at this 
party will be the painting of a banner and mural directed to the 
leadership who will be engaged in the talks. 

We are trying to emphasise the need for everyone’s participation 

in the all party talks - and in this regard we hope to illustrate 

some of the children of the country’s hopes and desires for a 

future South Africa. 

A colourful banner will be produced with the words ‘A message to 

our leaders from the children of South Africa’. On the banner the 

children will draw the kinds of things they would like to see in 
the future. We would like some of the children to present the 
banner as a gift to the leadership. 

We would like to arrange the logistics of handing it over with 

you. We suggest that it be handed over at the opening of the 

conference and that some of the leaders be photographed with the 

children and the banner. 

The media have shown great interest in this event and will also 

be photographing the production of the banner at the paint-in the 

previous day. The ages of the children will be approximately 

seven to 11 and it is needless to say that the group will be 

composed of children from different racial groups and that the 

content of the mural is unlikely to favour any political party. 

Should this request be impossible to meet our back up 

arrangements are to invite a few individual leaders to interact 

with the children and to be photographed with the banner/mural. 

This is likely to be done on the grass outside the fence if we 

are not allowed to group indside the grounds. 

Yours sincerely 

Kalie Hanekom 
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